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Principal's Message

Tena Koutou Katoa    Talofa Lava     Kamusta    Malo e lelei    Mauri     Malo ni     Faka talofa
atu    Namaste   Greetings to all

Welcome back to our winter term. 

The wet weather has been persistent, but the sun shone for us last Friday when our school
cross-country was held in our school grounds. The children participated in their house colours. I
know you would have enjoyed watching your child compete and have felt the genuine school
spirit that days like this promote.  It is another occasion that brings our parents and families to
school and the day didn’t disappoint. I am sure the sunny weather also made a difference. Thank
you to the teachers who organised this event and the parents who helped out. 

You would have received our Term 3 Key Dates and the Team’s Term Newsletters in Week 1.
There are a lot of sporting opportunities for our Years 4-6 this term: cross-country, netball, rugby,
and our Catholic schools’ St Anne’s Shield competition. There are also cultural opportunities
during our Pasifika and Maori Language Weeks. Our Year 6 students were able to attend the PIS
High School musical last week and we have a team preparing for Jump Jam later in the term. St
Joseph’s, along with Pukekohe Intermediate, is co-hosting the Franklin Pasifika Speech
Competition. This will be held in our school hall. We also have our Proclaiming the Word
competition. So a lot is happening.

Preparation for the Year 5&6 Camp at Totara Springs in Term 4 is well underway and fundraising
is ongoing. If there is any parent who is willing to sponsor a child’s camp fees, please contact me
through the school office. We want every child to have this camp experience. 

We farewelled Mrs Jeannette Irwin at the end of Term 2. (She has written you a letter, which is
attached to this newsletter.) We thank Mrs Joan Murphy and Mrs Shelley Nicholson, who have
taken over the KickStart Breakfast programme, sponsored by Sanitarium and Fonterra, at
school. Any child is welcome to come for breakfast after 8:00 am in the school hall each
morning. 

It is with regret that we inform you that Miss Courtney Armour, Aroha Year 1 teacher, has become
unwell and has been advised not to work while she waits for her upcoming surgery in
September. There is a significant recovery period after this surgery, which has prompted Miss
Armour to resign from her position at St Joseph’s School. We wish her all the best as she faces
this health challenge and a full recovery. 

 



Today, Mrs Burns and I were invited to take a group of students to attend the Feast Day Mass for
St Ignatius of Loyola Catholic College. We are happy to continue to maintain our relationship
with the college and let our children experience going there.

This Sunday along with my sister, Sr Margaret RNDM, I am attending a special blessing at the
Mission Sister’s convent grounds, behind our St Patrick’s Church. On Monday, the convent is to
be demolished. Although the Sisters have not owned the property for some time, the developer
wants to preserve the history of the site naming his project “Notre Dame Living” in the Sister’s
honour, and using the oak tree that the founder, Euphrasie Barbier, planted in their graphics.
Notre Dame Court was also named for the Sisters as this was the land where their secondary
school was until the 1960s.

I imagine many of you will be busy this weekend with your children’s sports. I hope it stays fine
for you all.

Nga manaakitanga ki a koe.

 

 

Special Catholic Character

 YCC Mufti Day 

Every year CARITAS asks Catholic Schools in New Zealand to take part in YCC day to help
support other Catholic Schools around the world. This year, we stood in solidarity with St Leo’s

Secondary School in Kiribati. Our mufti day in week one raised $436.20 towards this good cause. 

Assumption Mass
We will be celebrating the Assumption of Mary with a whole school Mass on Friday 15th August at

9am. Our Year 5 cohort will lead us and our parish community in a wonderful celebration of Our
Mother Mary. We ask all families to bring a non perishable food item in to support our Parish Food

Bank.



Parish Food Bank
St Patricks Pukekohe runs a busy food bank that helps support those in need within our local
community. As a mission school, we are dedicated to following in the footsteps of Euphrasie
Barbier and her unwavering care for those in need. And we need your help! When your child

attends Mass on a Friday, please consider sending them with a non-perishable food item such as
pasta, tinned foods and cereals. These contributions, no matter how small, will directly stock our
Parish food bank, helping them provide essential support and show God's love to families facing
hardship in our community. Thank you for your generosity and for embodying the mission of love

and service!

School Values Awards

Jean Claire Maningas - Aroha
for encouraging and helping her friend complete the cross country practice even when she found it

hard herself 

Zoey Talavou - Aroha
for always showing empathy and kindness to younger children and helping them to work through 

Frances Miller - Aroha

for showing kindness, welcoming a new student to her class, and being a friend. 

Key Dates

Term 3 Key Dates

Please note these dates are subject to change For further dates see calendars on the website 
at: www.stjosephs.co.nz or the eTAP app   

School Board

http://www.stjosephs.co.nz/


 

MESSAGE FROM THE BOARD

 

Check your emails - you will have received an email from “Election Pilot Mission Control”

From this email you can nominate yourself or someone else to be a school board member. 

Nominations close Wednesday 6 August at 12 noon. 

If you have any questions, please contact our elections team on election@electionpilot.nz
or on 0800 VOTENZ (0800 868 369).

We will continue to keep you updated through the various stages of the election process. 

Our election date is Wednesday 10th September.

 

 

COHORT ENTRY

Last term, we consulted with you in regard to adopting a cohort entry policy for our New Entrant
enrolments. Thank you for your feedback on this proposal; it was largely supportive.

The Board has now formally adopted a cohort entry policy for New Entrant students, which will
take effect in Term 1, 2026.



This policy introduces two entry points per term as set by the Ministry of Education: the first day
of term and a mid-term point. New Entrants can start in the first available cohort after their fifth
birthday, or at a later entry point of the whānau's choosing, as long as the child is enrolled before
their sixth birthday.

Children starting in Cohorts One and Two will be categorised as Year 1 students. Those in
Cohorts Three to Eight will be categorised as Year 0 students.

The cohort entry start dates are set by the Ministry of Education. The dates for 2026 are:

SCHOOL POLICIES

In Term 3, the Board, staff and community are asked to review the following policies: Child
Protection (board), Abuse Recognition and Reporting (board), Food and Nutrition, Safety
Checking (board), Police Vetting, and Missing Student Procedure

A link to our school policies can be found on our school website or through
www.schooldocs.co.nz

1. Go to www.schooldocs.co.nz/
2. Click Search for your school
3. Start typing the school’s name (St Joseph’s School Pukekohe) and then select it from the

dropdown list.
4. Enter the community username: stjosephspukekohe and password: mission.

If you would like to contact the Board directly at any time, please do so through our email
address schoolboard@stjosephs.co.nz 

St Joseph’s Community Health Survey

As a Catholic school in Aotearoa New Zealand, we are committed to delivering a health and
wellbeing programme that reflects both the National Education and Learning Priorities (NELP)

and the special character of our school. 

By consulting with our parent community, we aim to:

Ensure our health programmes meet the needs of our learners and reflect the values and
beliefs of our Catholic community.

Inform and engage parents in how health is taught at our school.
Respect the principle of partnership by providing parents with opportunities to give

feedback and make suggestions.

If you haven’t done so already, please click on the link below to complete the survey. The survey
will close Friday 8 August and feedback from this survey will be communicated in the week 9

newsletter. 

http://www.schooldocs.co.nz/
mailto:schoolboard@stjosephs.co.nz


https://forms.gle/68UiLSQhi7cLK6qVA

Thank you very much to those who have completed the survey already. 

At St Joseph’s, we know that regular school attendance is essential for every child’s learning and
success. Our goal is for 80% of our students to attend school at least 90% of the time.

We know that sometimes your child might need to miss school. To help us keep accurate
attendance records, please let us know as soon as possible if your child will be absent. You
can easily do this via the eTAP app, our school website, or by phoning or emailing the
office.

It's also important to understand the difference between a justified and unjustified absence.
While we appreciate you letting us know when your child is away, sometimes the reason, even if
explained, doesn't meet the requirements for a justified absence.

Unjustified absences include:

No explanation: When we haven't received any communication about your child's
absence.
Holidays during term time: While we ask that you always inform the school if you plan to
take a holiday during term, these absences will be recorded as unjustified.
Other reasons not meeting requirements: For example, if a child simply doesn't want to
attend a school event like a sports day, it's their birthday, or if they're staying home
because their siblings are unwell.

Being at school regularly is incredibly important for your child's progress and helps them stay
connected with their friends and learning. We really appreciate your help in making sure they're
here every day, ready to learn!

 

https://forms.gle/68UiLSQhi7cLK6qVA


School Notices / Upcoming Events

Term 3 School Attendance Dues are now due

Dues should be paid by Week 5 of every term into our 

ASB account: 12-3023-0338374-01 ref: student’s name

These can also be paid at the school office by eftpos or cash.

Thank you to the families who have made the effort to get their dues paid.

When making a payment please help us by telling us what you are paying for.

Ref: Student’s name

Particulars - What payment is for.

The Catholic Character Contribution is a voluntary contribution forwarded to the Catholic
Education Services Board. The St Joseph's Development Trust Contribution is a voluntary
contribution which the Trust is extremely grateful to receive. This is used in our school for

improvements to our site and facilities. Both of these voluntary contributions are tax-deductible

 

School Start Time

Students are expected to be at school by 8:30 am. Teachers are not in class until 8:15 am.  

Parents, you need to ensure your child is at school by 8:30 every day. Thank you.

 Please note that any children who arrive at school before 8:15 are not supervised. 

Some children are arriving at school before 8:00 am!

 

Second-Hand Uniform Shop

The Second-hand uniform shop is open on Tuesday and Thursday afternoons 2:30 - 3:00 pm.
We are limiting purchases to 1 item of each article of clothing per child, per term. 

New items can be purchased from The Uniform Shoppe on Glasgow Road, Pukekohe

 

Understanding Your Child’s Learning

Remember to check out the Ministry of Education’s Parent Portal for useful tips on how you can
support your child’s education. 

https://www.education.govt.nz/parents-and-caregivers/schools-year-0-13/understand-your-childs-
learning/new-zealand-curriculum-year-by-year-learning-guide

Your secret parenting superpower? Saying “yes” to reading the same book for the eighth time.
Repetition is magic ✨ 

Your child’s first schoolbooks might look simple, but they’re a big deal! They help build
confidence, vocabulary and (hopefully) spark a love of reading. 📚 

https://www.education.govt.nz/parents-and-caregivers/schools-year-0-13/understand-your-childs-learning/new-zealand-curriculum-year-by-year-learning-guide
https://www.education.govt.nz/parents-and-caregivers/schools-year-0-13/understand-your-childs-learning/new-zealand-curriculum-year-by-year-learning-guide


👉 Want to support reading at home during your child’s first six months at school? Check out our
guide – it includes two full stories, including: ‘Pip and Tom’ (pictured).

https://bit.ly/44jjyFC 

Celebrations 

Aroha 

Aroha were amazing competing in their very first school Cross Country! We learned a lot about
resilience and stamina. It took lots of personal strength not to stop when it was hard going. We
also learned about how to support others and cheer them on. Our teachers were very very proud
of us.

https://bit.ly/44jjyFC


Ako 

Ako has been very lucky to have Coach Cam from Pukekohe Tennis come in and lead us
through two action packed sessions. We learnt how to do both a forehand and a volley, how to
hold the racket and how to balance our bodies to get the best result. We were able to challenge
each other and show good sportsmanship. We even got to test how well our teachers can catch!
We had lots of fun and learnt lots.

Ella Schultz  from Ako team competed at the cheerfest champion cheerleading competition in the
holidays. 

Her team "CX BUNNYS" won 2nd place out of 6 teams who competed in her division.

Well done Ella!

Arahi 

Back in week 1, Year 6 were lucky enough to see Pukekohe Intermediate's production of
Disney's High School Musical Jr. Our students had a fantastic time! It was a real treat to get out
and experience another school's production, especially with the performers being not too much
older than our Year 6’s!  Everyone thoroughly enjoyed the performance and it was a great
experience.



Stars Netball Visit 

Our year 5 & 6 netball girls were very lucky to have Kate Burley and Rami Kamo from the Go
Media Stars come and lead an awesome session with them. Both Kate and Rami are

professional netball players and having them come in and share their expertise and knowledge
was invaluable for our rising netball stars. They worked on ball skills, defense and using the full

space of the court. Our girls loved this experience and look forward to using the things they
learnt out on court.

Win a Fabulous Photo Shoot!
We’ve got two amazing photo shoot prizes up for grabs — perfect for capturing memories

you'll treasure forever!

Thank you so much to Casey Van Liefde Photography and Nicola Blackwell Photography for
these generous prizes supporting our camp fundraising. See the flyers attached.



Only $10 per ticket

Only 100 tickets available per prize — so your chances are great!
Tickets will be sold outside the office before and after school starting Monday 4th August.

Don’t miss your chance to win one of these incredible prizes while supporting a great cause!

Get in quick, once tickets are gone, they’re gone!



Thank you from Mrs Irwin



PTA/FRIENDS of St Joseph's School Notices

Be part of St Joseph's School Fair 2026!

It’s that time again! We are planning our 2026 School Fair. Our fun fair is a popular and amazing
community event and draws large crowds from the Franklin district and further afield.

The event is coordinated by the PTA and is one of the major fundraisers for St. Joseph's School.
The 2026 fair will raise funds to go towards the further development of our outdoor environment,

specifically sensory playground equipment. 

On the day, there is something for everyone, from refreshments and local performances under
shade for our more relaxed members of our community to obstacle courses and bouncy castles

for the young ones as well as many different food options to suit everyone's needs. 

We are looking for support from those in our community to help us raise these funds and also
create a fun-filled day for our local community. 



Date: Saturday 14 March 2026 

Time: 9am - 2pm

Where: St Joseph’s Catholic School, Pukekohe

How can you support us?           

ride sponsorship 
donation of products or services for our silent auction and raffles

monetary donations

How will we promote your business?

All sponsors will feature in our school newsletter.

Ride sponsorship - YOUR company sign can be displayed by the ride sponsored throughout the
fair.

Regular shoutouts and promotions on our Facebook page and other social media channels as
we countdown the days!

We will highlight our wonderful businesses on the day from the stage. If you are interested in
sponsoring or helping our fair in any way please contact Kathleen O’Kane or Merrin Fowlie at

pta@stjosephs.co.nz 

Thank you for supporting our tamariki. We appreciate it immensely!





 

Community Notices

"ALONE AGAIN ? A weekend away to help those suffering the heartache of Separation,
Divorce, or Widowhood on 5-7 September. The Beginning Experience is a non-profit
organization that provides support for the grieving single again, and offers an opportunity
to turn the pain of loss into an experience of positive growth. The cost for 2 nights' 



accommodation, meals, and materials and follow up event is $350 with EARLY BIRD cost
$325 if paid by 30 JULY. For further information please phone Karena, evenings on
021802352. www.beginningexperience.org.nz"

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=http-3A__www.beginningexperience.org.nz&d=DwMFAg&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=krSGj94Qda7A7gW_80lLOojXJTEqBSmrUwj80153g2k&m=feEn_pWCDzVkMugHXhWB87bh9ix-ya_U4HA7yrWnVJWREfuRAFZUebKKkvYwKBbK&s=ePadkR0qYrFzdvtgzSExI9H40QYgvfSPc8URjouLV0s&e=
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